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Anniversary Airshow 

A group of men with a common thread interest in aviation formed a radio control (RC) airplane modeling club known as the 

Fort Worth Saracens. This club morphed in 1962 to become the Fort Worth Thunderbirds. 

Sixty years later the Fort Worth Thunderbirds has become one of the premier radio control modeling clubs in the country. 
 
Many thanks to the club officers, and support staff for a great day of celebration, entertainment, and fun had by all. 
The following is a photo collage of the days’ activities. Enjoy! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SECTION II 
 
 

Next club meeting: October 24th, 7 PM, Location Thunderbird Field 

 

Presidents Corner: by James Meadows 

On behalf of your Leadership Team, I want to thank, the many volunteers, pilots and numerous others who worked both in 

the public’s eye and behind the scenes to make our 60th Anniversary and Airshow a world class event. 

All members of the Thunderbirds should be extremely proud of our clubs accomplishments over the last six decades.  Thank 

You for being a Thunderbird!  

 

 

Vice Presidents Corner: by Rob Lowe 

Nothing to report this month for the VP column!  Thanks to all who helped make the 60th anniversary celebration a huge success. 

 See ya at the field!  

 

Secretaries Corner:  by Mike Schroeder 

September 26, 2022 Meeting Minutes: Meeting starts 
at 7:00. 
 
James welcomed all members and asked if there are 
any new members or visitors. New member Robert is 
at his first meeting.  

 
Events 
 
60th Thunderbirds Anniversary celebration is 

October 1 starting with an airshow from 2:00 to 4:00 and 

to be followed up with In & Out burgers cooked at the 

field. We need extra volunteers to help out in parking 

and other duties. Please if you can bring out a static 

display plane and show and tell what you have to offer 

the guest at the field. Field will be closed during the 

event and open back up after four. There will be free 

snow cones and funnel cakes for the guess supplied by 

Wayne and Tab.   

 
Jet event 
Tom Blakeney is the CD on October 8. Any EDF or 
turbine is allowed to fly. Last year Tom had such 
great success the Jet Fest is back again. Tom already 



 

 

has a great raffle prize.  Lunch is included and pilot 
fee is twenty dollars.  

 
Show and Tell  
 
Grant Schroeder: Displayed his new F-7 Tigercat 
that is a Giant Scale Twin builds from Hosper, Iowa. 
Lots to build and it will take some time to get 
complete. The plane will have twin DA-100, wingspan 
116”, length 102” weight at 46 pounds. 

 
 
Zeke Bowden: Zeke completed Dave Dingmans 1/4 
scale Cessna 150 with DLE 30. The plane has had a 
maiden flight and flies really great. Awesome color 
scheme and finish on the plane. 

 
 
Reed Smith: Showed his new SPA Kaos plane that he 
monokote covered. A hand built plane as he learns 
about building and doing flying SPA pattern. Reed 
has also done a presentation at his school about the 
Thunderbirds 60th anniversary event. Plus Reed has 
started a flying club at school that has eight students 
interested in RC. 

 
 
Officers Reports 
 
Vice Presidents Report by Rob Lowe: Nothing to 
report at this time 
 

Treasurers Report by Chris Berardi: This month’s 
big expense was the new hats that are now on sale for 
$15 each. We have ordered several new table tops 
and bench seats to fix the broken ones. It takes about 
six months to get here. Mailing badges is interesting 
to be mailed and keep the cost down as they are not 
flat for an envelope. Ticket sells are going good for 
the In & Out burger event. A tee shirt is included 
with burger ticket.  
 

Safety Report by Sam Corlett: Volunteers are 
needed for the 60th anniversary celebration. Please 
get with Sam.  
 
Safety briefing talk: Please talk to each other when 
you arrive at the field and help people out.  
It is now official as the flag pole has been hit in the 
opposite direction and straightened back up. There 
have been two flag pole strikes and we can say the 
flag pole stood and two planes have been taken out.  
Looks like the pole is winning if we are keeping score. 
The second pole strike could have been prevented if 
only the pilots or members had asked few questions 
and offered to help out. 
 

Secretary Minutes by Mike Schroeder: Motion by 
Peter Lucas to not read the minutes and second by 
Ed Kettler. Show of hands the motion passes.  
 
Please watch for deer on your way out tonight.  
 
Motion by Ken Knotts to end the meeting and second 
by Ed Kettler. Show of hands and the motion passed. 
Meeting ends at 7:43  

 

 



 

 

Thunderbird members in attendance 
 
Bill Lake   James Meadows   Mark Johnson  Wayne Lemkelde 
Sam Corlett   Ken Knotts   Tab Bowland  Ed Kettler 
Grant Schroeder  Ian Waring   Brian Lowe  Mel Wells  
Like Bowden   Dave Williams   Jacob Reass  Tommy Baker 
Johnny Hunt   Rex Owens   Reed Smith  Jason Smith 
Mike Schroeder   Pete Delvin   Chris Berardi  Peter Lucas 
Robert Huklebridge  Tom Blakeney   Rob Lowe  Woody Lake 

 
 
From the Treasury: by Chris Berardi 

 

60th Anniversary Airshow Recap 

If you are reading this then I hope you thoroughly enjoyed our anniversary party on October, 1st. At one point there were 

over 95 vehicles parked in the parking lot and along Joe Joplin lane; in fact, in a drone video of the field you could see that 

cars continually arrived throughout the afternoon.  

The airshow was both colorful and entertaining and I received a half dozen comments from people who were unaffiliated 

with the club. Our club members put on a dazzling display comprising of warbirds, gliders, helicopters, turbines and more, 

plus we had free snow cones, funnel cakes, free drinks and an engrossing airshow announcement program. 

We have put on several airshows in the past and 3 of them were for the 40th, 50th and now this 60th anniversary. If we 

include other large and public events that we have hosted at the field, it is my opinion that this ranks as the best one we have 

ever done. To look around at the spectators and to see people of every background; from the young children playing with 

their snow cones to the senior citizens sitting on the benches enjoying the perfect weather and airshow.  

Everyone involved worked professionally and diligently to make this a proud moment for the club, but there was payback 

for all Thunderbirds who participated in one way or another. We had some fantastic shirts made up that were handed out 

celebrating the event. There are extras and I’m having an additional small number made up in the sizes we ran out of. If you 

would like one of these shirts they are available for $10 each - see me or another board member. If you can’t make it to a 

club meeting or aren’t a regular at the field, then send me an email and I will mail you a shirt at cost. I would expect the 

shipping to be $5 or so. You can send an email requesting further information to: treasurer@fwthunderbirds.org 

To cap off the evening, at 5:30pm In’N’Out Burger catered 150 meals. There was plenty of food for everyone and many 

members went back for seconds, and possibly even thirds as I was informed. This was a real treat and not something we had 

ever done before. It was well received and truly a fitting end to the long day hosting our visitors. 

More than one member approached me to say, “We should do this every year!” Indeed, it is a thought but it is a huge 

undertaking and an expensive one at that; however, it takes a lot of time to organize and the devil is in the details. If we were 

to host an airshow each year then it must go to a member committee. This committee would be formed of member 

volunteers who develop the event as their project. A committee provides regular status updates to our VP and the board 

gives final approval usually at a routine club meeting. By managing a complex event via a committee, the burden doesn’t fall 

to the same people each year and more of the membership has an opportunity to participate; adding their personal touch to 

improve the event. 

If you are interested in running a show next year, then let us know at the upcoming club meeting. We also want to hear your 

thoughts and constructive criticism. 

 

 



 

 

2022 Christmas Party 

Tickets for the Christmas Party will be going on sale just as soon as we finalize the catering. We have a few irons in the fire 

as to what sort of food and service we will have. One thing is very clear at the outset of researching this and obtaining 

quotes: Prices have gone up as I’m sure you’ve noticed when at the supermarket. In general, I would say no less than 25% 

from what I’ve seen thus far. As of today, I think we can hold our ticket price to $25, the same as last year’s party. We sold 

58 tickets in total out of 75 available. Lower than previous years and most likely due to COVID: Perhaps this year the 

demand will be higher. Right now I am seeking quotes for 65 meals from a variety of caterers, including 360 Catering who 

put on a great meal last year. 

Expect tickets to go on sale in early November once catering details have been finalized. The party will be Saturday, 

December 3rd at the Fort Worth Botanic Garden. Red Bud room, same as always. 

Glow Plug Prices 

Have you noticed? Perhaps not if you’ve been dealing with all the other rising costs. If you have, then no doubt you will find 

it shocking that glow plug prices have risen from $6-$7 each upward of $13-$20 each. Why is that? 

Well, like anything it is the state of supply and cost of materials. About two years ago I spoke with one manufacturer, Merlin 

Glow Plugs, about what it took to make a plug. The owner of this cottage industry was Aldon Charles Kelly. I say “was” 

because Mr. Kelly passed away not long ago and this small manufacturer of high performance plugs is now part of aero-

history. 

Mr. Kelly told me that assembling a glow plug was like, “...performing micro-surgery.” He also mentioned that the spool of 

wire he used to make the plugs cost him $60,000. This wire was comprised mostly of platinum but also contained rhodium 

and iridium depending on the application. One interesting thing he told me was that this wire does corrode and over time 

the efficacy of the plug is affected.  

Take a look at the cost of platinum. This data is readily available for download. It is a relatively expensive metal to begin 

with though if you look at the price over the past 5 years, while there have been price changes it is hard to correlate the 

current price with the recent huge increase in glow plug pricing. The only thing that I can take away from that is it’s either 

supplier issue and market competitiveness, or, modelers are being taken advantage of. Interestingly, you can buy glow plugs 

from Japan (rcjapan.net is one supplier) at prices similar to what we used to pay - thanks to a strong Dollar. 

 

Club Elections - 2023 Board 

★  All nominations for the 2023 Club Officer positions are due by the October club meeting. That is, we need the nominations 

by Monday, October 24th. 

★  You may nominate yourself or another club member (obviously, you must be a current club member). The nominations will 
be “seconded” at this club meeting. 

★  Any board position without a nominated candidate can be retained by the incumbent by a simple majority vote at this 
October meeting. 



 

 

★  For positions with multiple nominations, an electronic vote will take place on or by December 1st. 

We will discuss this in more detail at our coming club meeting. As I currently understand it, the existing board is willing to 

put in another year. That only means we have volunteered! It does not mean that if you would like to try your hand that you 

can’t be a board member too. In fact, if anyone in the club would like a position on the board, we are all willing, excited 

even, that someone would like to give it a go. 

If we do have nominations for any of the board positions, then that position and nominees will go to a vote. As we have done 

in prior years, the voting will be handled completely electronically via a vendor. Any position that is unchallenged and the 

incumbent is to remain will simply be voted on by the membership as noted above. Positions that will be voted on 

electronically will be announced at the December club meeting; i.e., the Christmas Party. 

Membership Update 

Here is our latest membership count as of 10/20/2022. 

Membership 

Type 
Count 

Individual 172 

Family 7 

Associate 9 

Life 14 

Service & Gift 1 

TOTAL 203 

  

 

That’s about it for this month. Check your mail for news on the Christmas Party, voting and more! 

 
 

 
Safety Officer submission: by Sam Corlett 
No Report this month. 



 

 

Thunder Over Benbrook - Jet Fly-In 

 

 

 

 
 

 

2022 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
 
November 5th  Texas Electric (Expo) Fly-In   Tom Blakeney 
 
   SPA West (Waco)    Todd Blose 
 
November   TOYS for TOTS    Club Officers 



 

 

 
December TBD Club Christmas Party    Club Officers 
 

 

 

www.fwthunderbirds.orgwww.fwthunderbirds.orgwww.fwthunderbirds.orgwww.fwthunderbirds.org 

 

POSITION BOARD MEMBER EMAIL 

President   James Meadows president@fwthunderbirds.org 

Vice President Rob Lowe vicepresident@fwthunderbirds.org 

Secretary Mike Schroeder secretary@fwthunderbirds.org 

Treasurer Chris Berardi treasurer@fwthunderbirds.org 

Safety Officer Sam Corlett safetyofficer@fwthunderbirds.org 

 

                   
Pres: James Meadows    VP: Rob Lowe             Sec: Mike Schroeder   Safety: Sam Corlett   Treas: Chris Berardi 
 
 

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTIZERS 

 

          
JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 

8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
jtshobby@yahoo.com 

 
 

 
 



 

 

Flying Field Rules 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Club Projects 

Humor 

 

 

 

 



 

 

EVENTS 
 

    

 

 

 


